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 Date:  21 December 2022 

Dear Mr Bullock, 

Application by VPI Immingham B Limited (“the Applicant”) for a non-material change to 
the Immingham Open Cycle Gas Turbine Development Consent Order 

1. The Secretary of State has received consultation responses from the Environment Agency on 
21 October 2022, and from North Lincolnshire Council on 17 November 2022. The 
consultation responses can be accessed here:  
https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/north-east/vpi-immingham-
ocgt/?ipcsection=docs&stage=7&filter1=Non-Material+Change  

2. The consultation responses have raised concerns about the proposed amendment to 
Requirement 11(3) requested as part of the non-material change application. The Secretary 
of State invites the Applicant to provide any comments on these consultation responses by 
the 18 January 2023.  

3. This letter is without prejudice to the Secretary of State’s consideration of whether to grant or 
withhold consent for the Immingham OCGT non-material change application. Nothing in this 
letter is to be taken to imply what the eventual decision might be or what final conclusions the 
Secretary of State may reach on any particular issue which is relevant to the determination of 
the application. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

James Dawkins 

James Dawkins 
Head of Planning 
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